Minutes of the Full Council Meeting held at 8.25 pm, 19th May 2008, at The Pavilion, Creigiau Recreation Ground, Creigiau
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 
Penri Williams, Sara Pickard, Stuart Thomas, John Harrison, Eric Priday, 


Lindsay Davies, Sandie Rosser, Sheila Dafis, Jim Prosser, 




& Michael Jones 
 

APOLOGIES: - 
Councillor: 
Gill Rees 

28
Police Matters
PC Steve Jones (Creigiau & St Fagans) was in attendance and apologised for the absence of PC Tebbutt who was not on duty.  Unfortunately PC Tebbutt had not forwarded details for Pentyrch and Gwaelod y Garth to PC Jones.  PC Jones advised the meeting of his efforts in relation to Graffiti and his liaison with Railway Paths; the CCTV in the bus-stop and the road markings mentioned at the PACT meeting.  As regards PACT meetings they were currently working on the second Tuesday in every 2nd month and the next three meetings would be on 8th July, 9th September and 11th November at 7pm at Creigiau School.  He went on to advise that Creigiau 23 had provided money for new Neighbourhood Watch signs and that there was a planned meeting at City Hall on, he believed, either the 11th or 12th June, to discuss car speeding in Creigiau.
PC Jones told the Councillors that there had been a disturbance at Pentyrch Rugby Club, an abandoned vehicle in Creigiau, a theft of goldfish, damage to the school, a spate of shoplifting in Tesco’s and a disturbance in Tesco’s following a refusal to serve alcohol to a youth.

Cllr Jones requested that the Council be provided with the areas covered under Insp Brook’s responsibility, the number of staff he has at his disposal in terms of Sergeants, Constables and PCSO’s.  PC Jones agreed to pass the request on to Inspector Brook.
Cllr Thomas attended the PACT meeting and applauded the setting of dates for future meetings.  He asked the dates be put into the Community Link.  Clerk to arrange.  He went on to talk about the Creigiau Carnival in respect of Police horses, the Traffic survey regarding Tynant Road and an offer from Bruce Howells the owner of Creigiau Skips.  
Cllr Rosser asked for a breakdown for GYG as opposed to Pentyrch & GYG and also asked for the dates of the future PACT meetings for GYG & Pentyrch.

The Chairman thanked the officer for his attendance.
29
Public Session

There were no members of the public present.  Cllr Jones proposed amalgamating the ‘Public Session’ with the ‘Matters arising from the Public Session’ to improve communication.  He was advised that this needed to proceed by way of a written motion, submitted to the Clerk for inclusion of the Agenda of the next meeting.
30
Matters Arising from the Public Session.

There were no matters arising

31
Minutes of the Full Council Meeting held on 21st April 2008 
The minutes were accepted as a true record.  Cllr Jones felt that the publication of the minutes, once signed, should be immediate with copies being put into the public domain by way of shops, post offices and the internet, as soon as possible.  Cllr Thomas asked that paragraph 8.6 be amended to show that it was Cllrs Thomas & Bowen who had asked for the fresh letter to CCC.  Clerk to arrange
32
Matters arising 
Paragraph 6 (para 204)
The Clerk was again asked about the situation relating to School Lane and advised that there was no change between those who lived on the road not wishing for any improvements to be made against those that walk along the road who did want improvements.  He had received an assurance from CCC (Footpaths) that they would look at improving the footpath between School Lane and River Glade.
Paragraph 6 (210.6&7)
Cllr Thomas queried the date of the next meeting and the Clerk advised he would find out and respond to the attendees.  Cllr Williams advised the meeting that the Chairman and Vice-Chairman would attend.  Clerk to arrange
Paragraph 8.2
Cllr Priday queried the cost of the election at Gwaelod y Garth and a discussion ensued with Cllr Thomas advising him of the response he had received from the Minister (Dr Brian Gibbons) and Shadow Minister at the ‘Bevan Trust’ Question time meeting he had attended.  As One Voice Wales had also been present the Clerk was asked to email One Voice Wales to remind them of the question raised and what steps they were taking to hold Dr Gibbons to his promise to look into the matter.  Clerk to arrange
Paragraph 8.5

Cllr Williams advised the members of the progress of the ‘pop-up’ and showed a colour print-out of the proposed end result.  It was well received with Councillors fore-seeing other uses for the ‘pop-up’.

Paragraph 8.6
Cllr Jones requested that the Pentyrch Traffic management measures be included as an agenda item at the next full Council meeting as he felt matters needed to be reviewed.  He added that there were far better methods of traffic management to consider as well as the issues of heavy lorries and school buses returning empty to their depot, through the village and in contravention of the weight limit restrictions.  Clerk to arrange
Paragraph 8.7

Cllr Thomas referred to the removal of the maypole and requested that the reasons behind its removal be made apparent in the Link and inviting the residents to send in suggestions as to what they would like to see in its place.  Clerk to arrange
Paragraph 8.10

Cllr Thomas felt the list of outstanding items was not comprehensive enough and handed to the Clerk a more detailed list, for inclusion in the minutes, as follows:
· Tynant Road, Creigiau ~ Kerbs & Lighting

· Missing bus-seat at Main Road, GYG

· Rest Centre, Pentyrch.

· CRAMC and grass cutting schedule

· Fairmeadow Fields

· Chevrons and extension of 30 mph speed limit on Heol Pant y Gored, Pentyrch 

· The Colour printing of part of the Community Link

· Consideration on changing the venue for Council meetings.

· Traffic Calming measures in Pentyrch.

· Footpath to and also around Creigiau Recreation Field

Paragraph 11

Cllr Rosser enquired when and where the skips would be in GYG.  The Clerk advised her that details of when and where they would be was in all of the PCC noticeboards and he would also be including them in the forthcoming Community Link.  In addition the Clerk informed Cllr Rosser that he had already emailed these details to all returning Councillors and would do the same with the new Councillors when he had all the contact details to hand.  Clerk to arrange
33
Community Link
Cllr Williams advised new and returning members that the Community Link was due for the summer edition in June and that all articles should be received by the Clerk by the 18th June 2008.  

Cllr Rosser enquired why there were not more articles from GYG and was advised that those items received were printed.  The Clerk advised her and new members that all articles should be sent to him.  The preference was for email although written items would also be gratefully received.  Email items were then forwarded to the editor and a hard copy placed in the office for the editor to compare the hard copies against his received emails.  The draft edition of ‘The Link’ is then proof read by the staff in the Council offices, who also check to ensure that all items received have been included.
Cllr Williams advised Councillors that there used to be a Community Link Sub-committee, but this was disbanded in January 2008 as the Community Link was a standing Agenda item at every meeting.  This made the need for a sub-committee superfluous.

Councillor Williams invited Councillors to consider appointing a new Editor should they wish, and Cllr Thomas immediately proposed that Cllr Williams remain as the Editor.  This was seconded by Cllr Harrison and agreed.
34
Clerk’s Report
34.1 
The Local Authorities (Model Code of Conduct)(Wales) Order 2008
The Clerk advised the meeting of the correspondence he had received and asked if any Councillors wished to attend the induction or training courses, being offered by CCC, then they should contact the Clerk.
34.2 
Membership of Standards & Ethics Committee
Similarly should any members wish to be considered for membership of the Standards & Ethics Committee they should also contact the Clerk.
34.3
One Voice Wales
The meeting agreed to Cllrs Williams and Thomas being the PCC representatives.
34.4
Boiler at Council Offices
The Clerk advised the meeting of the need for a new boiler and was advised to try and get the most competitive quote.  It was further agreed that any decision could be made by the Chairman and Vice Chairman in consultation with the Clerk.  Clerk to arrange
34.5
David Jenkins Heritage Initiative
This generated a lively discussion and it was agreed that the initiative should run for another year and the schools and local groups would be circulated.  It was acknowledged that time was pressing this year and that it may have to be run on into the Autumn term.  Clerk to arrange
34.6
One Voice Wales Conference and AGM
It was agreed that the Chairman and Vice-Chairman would attend the Annual Conference and AGM and Cllr Thomas suggested a motion for debate to be submitted by the 19th June 2008.  The motion is. ‘With regard to the size and budget costs of Community Councils, it is in the interests of promoting democracy that the Wales Assembly Government fund the election costs of Community Councils.’  Clerk to arrange
34.7
Rest Centre, Pentyrch
The Clerk advised that he had received the new trustee deed and it was agreed that it would be signed by the current Chairman, on behalf of the PCC, and witnessed by the Clerk, before being returned to Youngs Solicitors. Clerk to arrange
34.8
Sale of land at Dol y Felin

The Clerk advised members that Mr & Mrs Bartle had agreed the purchase price for the land of £1,000 plus all legal fees and expenses. The Clerk asked members whether it would be an appropriate time to seek an alternative solicitor to undertake the conveyance in view of the costs experienced by the Council when registering two parcels of land.  It was agreed that an estimate of costs could be sought from both the existing and an alternative solicitor.  Clerk to arrange
34.9
CCC Green Paper ~ Partnership for Change
Councillors were advised of the consultation sought and were invited to respond either individually or collectively.
34.10
Contact Details ~ New Councillors
The Clerk advised circulated members with the contact details he had and asked all Councillors to either complete where no details were held or check the veracity of existing details. 
34.11
Horeb Chapel
The Clerk advised members of the letter received from Hywel Wigley.  Councillors had no concerns over the proposals to move gravestones.  Cllr Priday did query whether the boarding on the windows would be removed and the Clerk agreed to incorporate the query into his response.  Clerk to arrange
35
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £4,121.07 and receipts of £67,198.00 were recorded for April 2008.
36
Planning Applications
There were 5 planning applications to consider:
a) 08/00793/W ~ No adverse comments
b) 08/00818/W ~ No adverse comments
c) 08/00997/W ~ No adverse comments

d) 08/01006/W ~ Whilst there were no adverse comments to the construction there were comments made by several Councillors expressing concern over the parking of vehicles.  It is clear from the plans that the intended parking areas will either block access to the flats or vehicles will protrude out onto the road.  It was felt that the issue of the parking area should be re-visited and, if necessary either move the foot-print of the building back to allow greater space for parking or reduce the overall size of the building to achieve the same effect.
e) 08/01059/W ~ Councillors expressed concern over such large stables with the potential for large Horse lorries or trailers accessing the site via Tynant Road, which is signposted as unsuitable for large vehicles.
37
Correspondence

The issues regarding the recording of correspondence received were explained to the new Councillors by the Clerk.  
38
Councillor’s Reports
The Clerk advised new members that Councillors Reports should, ideally, be sent to him, either by phone or email immediately they were brought to the attention of the Councillor concerned.   This allows the Clerk to deal with the issues in a timely and more efficient manner.  The report made by the Councillor would then be recorded and circulated with the pre-read papers before being incorporated into the minutes.
	Date
	Councillor
	Report
	Action Taken

	30.4.08
	Stuart Thomas
	Rosebay Willow herb (Fireweed) is starting to grow back on the bank opposite Robin Hill, Heol Creigiau and I wonder if we can get Cardiff to spray or cut it before it establishes.
	Email to C2C 30.4.08

	30.4.08
	Stuart Thomas
	Also on the bend about 250 yards down Heol Pant y Gored from Bronllwyn, Pentyrch (Where the chevrons used to be) the Japanese knotweed is starting to grow and needs spraying.
	Email to C2C 30.4.08

	12.5.08
	Stuart Thomas
	Creigiau Skips have left a skip in a very dangerous position on Tynant Road.  The Police need to be informed.
	Creigiau Skips rung – no answer. Rang 101 advised to Ring Highways.  Highways advised and will act.

	19.5.08
	Sara Pickard
	Advised that she had been to Pentyrch Primary School and she wished to bring to the next meeting some of the thoughts of the children she had met.
	Information only

	19.5.08
	Eric Priday
	The 20 mph sign at the top of Heol Goch is obstructed by the overgrowth of vegetation.
	Clerk to arrange

	19.5.08
	Eric Priday
	The PVH would appreciate the donation of the cut up tree trunks when the conifers in Bronllwyn Graveyard are cut down.  In addition any chippings can be placed behind the gas regulator to rot down before being used around PVH
	Clerk to arrange

	19.5.08
	Eric Priday
	Pentyrch Village Hall will be put on the map when two episodes of Gardner’s question time will be recorded in the hall.  It is believed this will occur on Monday 17th November 2008 and tickets will be £2.50 a ticket.
	Information only

	19.5.08
	Lindsay Davies
	Could you update me on the situation with regard to the refurbishment of Taffs Well Bridge as the work should have been completed by now.
	The Clerk will email Cllr Davies with the contact details of the person responsible in RCT

	19.5.08
	Michael Jones
	In relation to the graffiti at High Corner Shops I have had a meeting with the probation service with a view to utilising offenders to clear up the graffiti.  I have also spoken to a company regarding supplying the materials.  I will report back to PCC as to the success or otherwise of this initiative
	Information only

	19.5.08
	Michael Jones
	I have also been exploring the possibility of installing a ‘mosquito’ machine at the shops which does disperse youngsters who would otherwise be prone to hanging around and causing a nuisance.  These machines are manufactured in the South Wales valleys
	Information only


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.40 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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